

**AB 617 Community Air Protection Program
Minutes of the Steering Committee Meeting
Virtual Meeting via Zoom
March 13th, 2024.**

Meeting Chairman: Luis Olmedo (Alternate: Christian Torres)

Facilitator: Imperial County Air Pollution Control District

I. Attendance:

Primaries: **Rene Felix**, Community Corridor; **Sergio Cabañas**, Community Corridor; **Michael Moore**, Community Corridor; **Mary Salazar**, Community Corridor; **John Hernandez**, Community Corridor; **Paolo Alvarado**, Community Corridor; **Jose Landeros**, Community Corridor; **Daniela Flores**, Community Corridor.

Alternates: **Melissa Sandoval**, Community Corridor.

Other Agency Staff: **Christian Torres**, Comité Cívico del Valle; **Belen Leon**, Air Pollution Control District; **Israel Hernandez**, Air Pollution Control District; **Edgar Ruiz**, Comité Cívico del Valle; **Marco Perrone**, Air Pollution Control District; **Cynthia Ortiz**, California Air Resources Board; **Andrea Juarez**, California Air Resources Board; **Ivy Osorio**, California Air Resources Board; **Nicole Burns**, California Air Resources Board; **Chandan Misra**, California Air Resources Board; **Dianne Sanchez**, California Air Resources Board; **Ranga Rajan**, California Air Resources Board.

I. Welcome and Opening Remarks by CSC Members

Madeline Rayon welcomed everyone. She mentioned the instructions for the interpretation services and recording of consent guidelines to everyone in the meeting. She also shared the different ways that the public could view the meeting. She mentioned how the members could access the agenda packet for the discussion and added how the members and the public could submit comments for the discussion. She did an attendance check and mentioned they had reached quorum. She gave a quick overview of the agenda packet for the meeting.

Christian Torres thanked everyone for attending the meeting. He thanked **Rene Felix** for suggesting future funding. He mentioned the California State budget was in a big deficit and was projected to stay that way for the next 3 years. He said they need to keep track of their expenditures and make the most of their opportunities.

Belen Leon welcomed everyone to the meeting. She mentioned they believe they are safe regarding their allocated funding. She said that was something they would discuss with assembly member **Eduardo Garcia**.

II. Public Comments

Iris Lizarraga mentioned she was a student from Southwest High School in El Centro and said she was participating in their Ace project. She shared what she learned in the project and mentioned that this project would help them increase their environmental health literacy and help them educate their community. She shared the project's social media accounts.

Belen Leon thanked **Iris Lizarraga** for attending the meeting.

Sergio Cabañas said he was impressed with how much they have learned after considering that they started that same week. He mentioned he will be attending a class because he has been invited to participate.

Jackie Valadez said she was a Southwest High School teacher and a HOSA Future Health Professionals advisor. She commented that there would be an upcoming event regarding the completion of the construction of the Southwest High School Health Science Center. She mentioned the grand opening would be on Thursday, May 16th at 5:30 pm local time. She commented that **Diana Ramos**, the California Surgeon General, would be a keynote speaker. She invited the committee members to attend.

Belen Leon asked if **Jackie Valadez** could forward any information so they could share it with the committee members.

Sergio Cabañas thanked **Jackie Valadez** for helping to improve the education of the kids in their community.

III. Approval of Minutes

Sergio Cabañas made a motion to approve the minutes of the February meeting.

Paolo Alvarado seconded the motion.

The motion passed.

IV. Presentations

Presentation from Assembly Member Eduardo Garcia, Eduardo Garcia; CA.

Christian Torres said he agrees with **Eduardo Garcia** on protecting their future funding. He commented they now have a considerably extended corridor that could benefit from cross-regional work. He asked **Eduardo Garcia** what he needed from the committee as community advocates. He mentioned that the greenhouse gas reduction fund has been a piggy bank for the state when it should have been dedicated to other programs. He added that they should not be seeing cuts in programs for the last six years.

Eduardo Garcia mentioned the Cap-and-Trade dollars have been strong for the last few years. He said that they should not be conservative with those investments. He commented that he has always been a strong advocate of using more of those dollars for climate-related programs. Answering **Christian Torres'** question, he said that they need to engage in the budget process. He added that he needs the community advocates to begin to advocate for the positions that they see fit in terms of funding proposals. He mentioned that knowing when the subcommittee hearings are is fundamental and said that mass organizing with organizations from other parts of the state is particularly important. He commented that they have done it before, and they have seen positive outcomes out of it. He commented that they need to team up with their senator, so they start engaging him on the issue.

Belen Leon thanked **Eduardo Garcia** for attending the meeting. She said he was a true advocate of AB 617 since day one. She asked for any updates on zero emissions infrastructure at the border. She suggested it was something they needed to advocate for.

Eduardo Garcia commented that he was interested in getting more specific on that topic. He mentioned that he recently had a meeting that went through federal funds that would mitigate air quality issues around the new river that would help some binational projects. He said that they are going to have additional discussions surrounding this topic. Regarding using AB 617 money for those types of projects, he said that they should continue that discussion to see if they could become the first ones that use funds for those types of projects.

Michael Moore asked what the timetable was for the consideration of any funding changes.

Eduardo Garcia mentioned that any changes to funding would be for 2025. He said that any advocacy done would be applied to that budget cycle.

Evaluation of the Community Air Protection Program, Nicole Bruns; CARB.

Mary Salazar asked why their area on the map shown in the presentation did not state that they were a border city and that they were not a port city.

Chandan Misra mentioned they showed broad categories of major sources of concern. He commented that as the project advances, they would address the multiple sources of concern. He said they were trying to show the broad sources each of the communities were facing.

Michael Moore asked what the final goal of the program was.

Nicole Bruns mentioned they were evaluating the program to look at the lessons learned and to identify best practices by the different communities and use that to assess the impacts of the program. She commented the goals and objectives would be dialed in after the design team was created.

Chandan Misra said they are looking into doing a baseline evaluation of what the lessons learned and if the CERP objectives have been achieved in that five-year process. He commented that they want to take all these baseline evaluations and apply them to future communities. He said that the design team would decide the actual goals and objectives.

Michael Moore asked if all the selected communities were from the 2018-time frame.

Chandan Misra mentioned that they are all year 1 communities except the port side community.

Paolo Alvarado asked how the meetings would be held and how the collaboration between the different CSC committees was going to work.

Chandan Misra said the intent was to use what was most convenient for most of the committee members. He commented that whenever they have the final draft report it would make sense to get all the committees together.

Daniela Flores asked if the SDSU and USC teams involved any local Imperial Valley researchers.

Chandan Misra mentioned that **Madison Swain** was from the SDSU team, **Manuel Pastor** from USC, and **James Sadd** from ERI. He said that **Rachel Frosch** from UC Berkeley and **Jim Migin** from UC Santa Cruz were also on the team.

Daniela Flores commented that a challenge for their committee has been getting engagement from their community. She recommended adding a community-driven component to the plan.

Chandan Misra said that one of his tasks is reporting to the CARB board about the annual progress each of the community has made. He agreed with **Daniela Flores** on utilizing a multi-media approach to highlight all the successes of the different CSC committees.

AB 617 Corridor Paving Projects Proposals, Marco Perrone; ICAPCD.

Paolo Alvarado asked if there were any alternate uses for the lot. He mentioned he would hate to see the parking lot become a boneyard where old equipment gets stashed.

Mike Rayla said they were planning to use it as a student drop-off area.

Jose Landeros asked if there were any plans to grow green areas around that area. He said it was important to have green areas in the parking lot to combat air pollution.

Mike Rayla commented that they would be ok with planting trees if there was an opportunity to do so.

Michael Moore asked if there was a pre-screen on the three different bids.

Mike Rayla said that it was an informal bid. He commented that if approved, the district would do a formal bid process where they would receive three bids for the project.

Michael Moore asked if the documentation done by SLA Paving was an estimate.

Mike Rayla confirmed that it was an estimation.

Michae Moore commented that it looked like they did the process backward.

Israel Hernandez mentioned that they require that at least one bid be submitted. He said if the official bid goes over the limit of the one that was submitted, the applicant would be responsible for covering the additional cost.

Michael Moore commented that it seemed odd to do it backward.

Israel Hernandez mentioned that they have not had any issues in the process until then.

Michael Moore asked what happened to the other five bids.

Israel Hernandez mentioned that two of them did not meet the requirements. He said that they are still missing information from the applicants for the other three.

Mary Salazar suggested opening the bids to the local businesses and utilizing closed bids. She mentioned that showing the preliminary bid to the public could undercut any local business interested in applying.

Israel Hernandez commented that the applicant would have to go through the bidding process after being approved. He mentioned they could not do the bidding process beforehand because it would go against the state guidelines.

Daniela Flores asked for clarification regarding the budget that they had left for future projects.

Israel Hernandez showed a slide that presented that information from assembly member **Eduardo Garcia's** presentation. He commented that they have around 7.35 million dollars in incentive funds remaining.

Daniela Flores asked if there was a date for when those funds needed to be allocated and spent.

Israel Hernandez commented that each grant needs to be liquidated after four years after approval.

Daniela Flores asked for how long they would have the three million dollars available.

Israel Hernandez said that they would go to the CAP Year 6 funds. He mentioned he would double-check what calendar year that would be.

Daniela Flores wanted to make sure they are making conscious decisions about how they are utilizing their budget for parking lots compared to other strategies.

Israel Hernandez said that paving projects were a part of the background of the program. He mentioned they have received backlash from other communities due to the number of paving projects they have done and added that they should be ready to defend those claims because paving is one of the higher burdens of Imperial.

Belen Leon said that the type of emissions reductions they need can come from paving projects.

Daniela Flores mentioned she understood. She said that she wanted to hear the opinions of other CSC members regarding this topic. She commented that other communities are prioritizing helping their community to purchase electric vehicles.

Belen Leon commented that she had the same question for assembly member **Eduardo Garcia**. She said that zero emissions would become a priority in the future.

Israel Hernandez mentioned that the state also sees the need for zero-emissions vehicles, and they will be investing funds into that in the future.

Christian Torres said that the governor's proposal cuts most if not all the funds for the Clean Transportation programs until he is out of office so the committee would have to oversee creating a project like that.

Esther Bejarano asked how paving projects could be considered emissions reductions. She said they need to work on the root of the problem.

Israel Hernandez commented that paving projects reduce fugitive emissions.

Paolo Alvarado asked how the county was paying for their part of the 25% cost.

Veronica Atondo mentioned they usually use LTA funds for projects like those. She said the county also needs to spend around 20% more due to the design, material testing, construction management, and construction administration.

Paolo Alvarado asked if the county's match considers the full coverage of the AB 617 funding.

Veronica Atondo commented that they planned for 75%.

Daniela Flores asked if APCD had a breakdown of how much each city area in the corridor has received funds from AB 617.

Belen Leon mentioned Heber was the city that had received the most until then. She said that they have supplemented Calexico with other funding sources like a targeted airshed grant. She mentioned they were approved for 3.3 million to pave alleyways in Calexico. She said Heber was highly active in submitting applications.

Daniela Flores commented that she still wanted to see the numbers. She mentioned she wanted to see how many millions each city has gotten from AB 617.

Belen Leon said they could have that for the next meeting.

An attendee said that the parking lot is used year-round. She mentioned the proposal for the contract that they got from Top Builders only included paving. She said they are also looking to include curbs, gutters, landscaping, and lights. She commented that the parking lot is around 80% to 90% full on the weekdays.

V. Action Item

Approval of the AB 617 Corridor Paving Projects Proposals.

Paolo Alvarado made a motion to table the approval of the projects as the committee was running short on time and members mentioned several considerations.

Mary Salazar asked if the land of the last project was owned by the city of El Centro County.

An attendee mentioned the Center for Employment Training owns the property.

Michael Moore seconded the motion.

The motion passed.

VI. Agency Updates

Belen Leon mentioned the registration for their Lawn Equipment Exchange program started that day and would close on April 30th. She said the public could visit any Ace store to purchase their electric lawn mower and take their gas-powered mower to SA Recycling on May 4th in what would be a one-time event. She said they would be sending out flyers.

Cynthia reminded the public that they would be having their public meeting where they would be discussing the proposed guidelines changes to CARB's CAP incentives program on March 19th. She mentioned she would be sharing the link in the chat.

VII. Topics on the Agenda and Date for the Next Meeting.

Paolo Alvarado asked if the committee could see the allocations and square footage per city that **Daniela Flores** mentioned previously. He asked if they could get a refresh on the budget as well.

VIII. Final Observations / Closing Remarks

Marco Perrone mentioned it would be his last day working for APCD. He thanked everyone for the previous 5 years he was a part of the committee.

Sergio Cabañas said it was a pleasure collaborating with him.

Paolo Alvarado thanked him for his efforts.

Madeline Rayón echoed the previous comments.

Mary Salazar thanked **Marco Perrone** for his tremendous help.

Christian Torres thanked **Marco Perrone** for his help. He wished him good luck.

Sergio Cabañas made a motion to close the meeting.

Paolo Alvarado seconded the motion.

Sergio Cabañas asked for the date of the next meeting.

Madeline Rayón mentioned it would be a virtual meeting on April 10th.

The motion passed.

Meeting adjourned

Programa Comunitario de Protección Atmosférica Bajo el Auspicio del Proyecto de Ley AB 617
Minuta de la Reunión del Comité Directivo
Reunión virtual vía Zoom
13 de marzo del 2024

Presidente de la Reunión: Luis Olmedo (Suplente: Christian Torres)

Facilitadora: Madeline Rayón de Harder & Company

I. Asistencia:

Titulares: **Rene Félix**, Corredor Comunitario; **Sergio Cabañas**, Corredor Comunitario; **Michael Moore**, Corredor Comunitario; **Mary Salazar**, Corredor Comunitario; **John Hernandez**, Corredor Comunitario; **Paolo Alvarado**, Corredor Comunitario; **José Landeros**, Corredor Comunitario; **Daniela Flores**, Corredor Comunitario;

Suplentes: **Melissa Sandoval**, Corredor Comunitario.

Otro personal de las Dependencias: **Cristian Torres**, Comité Cívico del Valle; **Belén León**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Israel Hernandez**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Édgar Ruiz**, Comité Cívico del Valle; **Marco Perrone**, Distrito de Control de la Contaminación del Aire; **Cynthia Ortiz**, Junta de Recursos del Aire de California; **Andrea Juárez**, Junta de Recursos del Aire de California; **Ivy Osorio**, Junta de Recursos del Aire de California; **Nicole Burns**, Junta de Recursos del Aire de California; **Chandan Misra**, Junta de Recursos del Aire de California; **Dianne Sanchez**, Junta de Recursos del Aire de California; **Ranga Rajan**, Junta de Recursos del Aire de California.

I. Bienvenida y Comentarios Iniciales de los Integrantes del CSC

Madeline Rayón les dio la bienvenida a todos. Mencionó las instrucciones para los servicios de interpretación y anunció las pautas de consentimiento a todos los presentes en la reunión. También compartió las diferentes formas en que el público podría ver la reunión. Mencionó cómo los miembros podían acceder a la agenda de la reunión y agregó cómo los miembros y el público podían enviar comentarios para la discusión. Hizo un control de asistencia y mencionó que habían alcanzado el quórum. Dio una rápida descripción general del paquete de la agenda de la reunión.

Christian Torres les agradeció a todos por asistir a la reunión. Le agradeció a **René Félix** por sugerir financiación futura como un tema de agenda. Mencionó que el presupuesto del estado de California tenía un gran déficit y se proyectaba que permanecería así durante los próximos 3 años. Dijo que necesitan realizar un seguimiento de sus gastos y aprovechar al máximo sus oportunidades.

Belén León les dio la bienvenida a todos a la reunión. Mencionó que creen que están seguros con respecto a los fondos asignados. Dijo que eso era algo que discutirán con el miembro de la asamblea **Eduardo Garcia**.

II. Comentario Público

Iris Lizárraga mencionó que era estudiante de Southwest High School en El Centro y dijo que estaba participando en su proyecto Ace. Compartió lo que aprendió en el proyecto y mencionó que este proyecto les ayudaría a aumentar sus conocimientos sobre salud ambiental y también a educar a su comunidad. Compartió las cuentas de redes sociales del proyecto.

Belén León le agradeció **Iris Lizárraga** por asistir a la reunión.

Sergio Cabañas dijo que quedó impresionado con lo mucho que han aprendido teniendo en cuenta que comenzaron esa misma semana. Mencionó que asistirá a una clase pronto porque lo invitaron a participar.

Jackie Valadez dijo que era maestra de Southwest High School y asesora de futuros profesionales de la salud de HOSA. Comentó que habría un evento próximo sobre la finalización de la construcción del Centro de Ciencias de la Salud de Southwest High School. Mencionó que la gran inauguración sería el jueves 16 de mayo a las 5:30

pm hora local. Comentó que **Diana Ramos**, la Cirujana General de California, sería la oradora principal. Invitó a los miembros del comité a asistir.

Belén León le preguntó a **Jackie Valdez** si podía enviar cualquier información adicional para que pudieran compartirla con los miembros del comité.

Sergio Cabañas le agradeció a **Jackie Valdez** por ayudar a mejorar la educación de los niños de su comunidad.

III. Aprobación de Minutas

Sergio Cabañas hizo una moción para aprobar las minutas de la reunión de febrero.

Pablo Alvarado secundó la moción.

La moción fue aprobada.

IV. Presentaciones

Presentación del Asambleísta Eduardo García, Eduardo García; California.

Christian Torres dijo que está de acuerdo con **Eduardo García** sobre el tema de proteger su financiación futura. Comentó que ahora tienen un corredor considerablemente ampliado que podría beneficiarse del trabajo interregional. Le preguntó a **Eduardo García** que era lo que necesitaba por parte del comité como defensores de la comunidad. Mencionó que el fondo de reducción de gases de efecto invernadero ha sido una alcancía para el estado cuando debería haberse dedicado a otros programas. Añadió que no deberían ver recortes en los programas durante los últimos seis años.

Eduardo García mencionó que los dólares de Cap and Trade han sido fuertes durante los últimos años. Dijo que no deberían ser conservadores con esas inversiones. Comentó que siempre ha sido un firme defensor de utilizar más de esos dólares para programas relacionados con el clima. Respondiendo a **Christian Torres**, dijo que necesitan participar más en el proceso presupuestario. Agregó que necesita que los defensores de la comunidad comiencen a abogar por las posiciones que consideren adecuadas en términos de propuestas de financiamiento. Mencionó que saber cuándo son las audiencias del subcomité es fundamental y dijo que es muy importante la organización masiva con organizaciones de otras partes del estado. Comentó que lo han hecho antes y han visto resultados positivos. Comentó que necesitan hacer equipo con su senador para comenzar a involucrarse en el tema.

Belén León le agradeció a **Eduardo García** por asistir a la reunión. Le dijo que él fue un verdadero defensor de AB 617 desde el primer día. Pidió actualizaciones sobre la infraestructura de cero emisiones en la frontera. Sugirió que era algo por lo que debían defenderse.

Eduardo García comentó que estaba interesado en ser más específico sobre ese tema. Mencionó que recientemente tuvo una reunión sobre fondos federales que mitigan los problemas de calidad del aire alrededor del nuevo río y que ayudarían a algunos proyectos binacionales. Dijo que van a tener discusiones adicionales sobre este tema. Con respecto al uso del dinero AB 617 para ese tipo de proyectos, dijo que deberían continuar esa discusión para ver si podrían convertirse en los primeros en usar fondos para ese tipo de proyectos.

Michael Moore preguntó cuál era el calendario para cualquier cambio en la financiación.

Eduardo García mencionó que cualquier cambio en la financiación sería para 2025. Dijo que cualquier promoción que se hiciera se aplicaría a ese ciclo presupuestario.

Evaluación del Programa Comunitario de Protección del Aire, Nicole Bruns; CARB.

María Salazar preguntó por qué el área de Imperial en el mapa mostrado en la presentación no decía que eran una ciudad fronteriza y que no eran una ciudad portuaria.

Chandan Misra mencionó que mostraban categorías amplias de importantes fuentes de preocupación. Comentó que a medida que avance el proyecto abordarán las múltiples fuentes de preocupación. Dijo que estaban tratando de mostrar las fuentes generales a las que se enfrentaba cada una de las comunidades.

Michael Moore preguntó cuál era el objetivo final del programa.

Nicole Bruns mencionó que estaban evaluando el programa para observar las lecciones aprendidas e identificar las mejores prácticas de las diferentes comunidades y utilizarlas para evaluar los impactos del programa. Comentó que las metas y objetivos se definirían después de que se creara el equipo de diseño.

Chandan Misra dijo que están considerando hacer una evaluación de referencia de las lecciones aprendidas y si los objetivos del CERP se han logrado en ese proceso de cinco años. Comentó que quieren tomar todas estas evaluaciones de referencia y aplicarlas a futuras comunidades. Dijo que las metas y objetivos reales los decidiría el equipo de diseño.

Michael Moore preguntó si todas las comunidades seleccionadas eran del período 2018.

Chandan Misra mencionó que son todas las comunidades del año 1 excepto la comunidad de port side.

Pablo Alvarado preguntó cómo se llevarían a cabo las reuniones y cómo iba a funcionar la colaboración entre los diferentes comités del CSC.

Chandan Misra dijo que la intención era utilizar lo que fuera más conveniente para la mayoría de los miembros de los comités. Comentó que cuando tuvieran el borrador del informe final tendría sentido reunir a todos los comités.

Daniela Flores preguntó si los equipos de SDSU y USC involucraron a algún investigador local del Valle Imperial.

Chandan Misra mencionó que **Madison Swain** era del equipo SDSU, **Manuel Pastor** de USC y **James Sadd** de ERI. Dijo que **Rachel Frosch** de la UC Berkeley y **Jim Migin** de UC Santa Cruz también estaban en el equipo.

Daniela Flores comentó que un desafío para su comité ha sido lograr la participación de su comunidad. Recomendó agregar al plan un componente impulsado por la comunidad.

Chandan Misra dijo que una de sus tareas es informar a la junta directiva de CARB sobre el progreso anual que ha logrado cada miembro de la comunidad. Él estuvo de acuerdo con **Daniela Flores** sobre la utilización de un enfoque multimedia para resaltar todos los éxitos de los diferentes comités del CSC.

Propuestas de Proyectos de Pavimentación del Corredor AB 617, Marco Perrone; ICAPCD

Pablo Alvarado preguntó si había algún uso alternativo para el lote. Mencionó que odiaría ver que el estacionamiento se convirtiera en un cementerio donde se esconden equipos viejos.

Mike Rayla dijo que estaban planeando usarlo como área de entrega de estudiantes.

Jose Landeros preguntó si había algún plan para cultivar áreas verdes alrededor de esa área. Dijo que es importante contar con áreas verdes en el estacionamiento para combatir la contaminación del aire.

Mike Rayla comentó que estarían de acuerdo con plantar árboles si hubiera una oportunidad de hacerlo.

Michael Moore preguntó si había una evaluación previa de las tres ofertas diferentes.

Mike Rayla dijo que era una oferta informal. Comentó que, si se aprueba, el distrito realizaría un proceso de licitación formal en el que recibieron tres ofertas para el proyecto.

Michael Moore preguntó si la documentación realizada por SLA Paving era una estimación.

Mike Rayla confirmó que era una estimación.

Michael Moore comentó que parecía que hicieron el proceso al revés.

Israel Hernandez mencionó que requieren que se presente al menos una oferta. Dijo que, si la oferta oficial supera el límite de la presentada, el solicitante sería responsable de cubrir el costo adicional.

Michael Moore comentó que le parecía extraño hacerlo al revés.

Israel Hernandez mencionó que no han tenido ningún problema en el proceso hasta entonces.

Michael Moore preguntó qué pasó con las otras 5 ofertas.

Israel Hernandez mencionó que dos de ellas no cumplieron con los requisitos. Dijo que aún falta información de los postulantes de los otros tres.

María Salazar sugirió abrir las ofertas a las empresas locales y utilizar ofertas cerradas. Mencionó que mostrar la oferta preliminar al público podría perjudicar a cualquier empresa local interesada en postularse.

Israel Hernandez comentó que el solicitante tendría que pasar por el proceso de licitación después de ser aprobado. Mencionó que no podían realizar el proceso de licitación de antemano porque iría en contra de las pautas estatales.

Daniela Flores pidió aclaraciones sobre el presupuesto que les quedaba para futuros proyectos.

Israel Hernandez mostró una diapositiva de la presentación de **Eduardo Garcia** que presentaba esa información. Comentó que les quedan alrededor de 7,35 millones de dólares en fondos de incentivos.

Daniela Flores preguntó si había una fecha para asignar y gastar esos fondos.

Israel Hernandez comentó que cada subvención debe liquidarse después de cuatro años de su aprobación.

Daniela Flores preguntó durante cuánto tiempo tendrían los 3 millones de dólares disponibles.

Israel Hernandez dijo que irían a los fondos del año 6 de la PAC. Mencionó que volvería a verificar cuál sería el año calendario.

Daniela Flores quería asegurarse de que estuvieran tomando decisiones conscientes sobre cómo utilizan su presupuesto para estacionamientos en comparación con otras estrategias posibles.

Israel Hernandez dijo que los proyectos de pavimentación eran parte del trasfondo del programa. Mencionó que han recibido reacciones negativas de otras comunidades debido a la cantidad de proyectos de pavimentación que han realizado y agregó que deberían estar preparados para defender esos reclamos porque la pavimentación es una de las cargas más importantes de Imperial.

Belén León dijo que el tipo de reducción de emisiones que necesitan puede provenir de proyectos de pavimentación.

Daniela Flores mencionó que ella entendió. Dijo que quería escuchar las opiniones de otros miembros del CSC sobre este tema. Comentó que otras comunidades tienen priorizado ayudar a su comunidad a comprar vehículos eléctricos.

Belén León comentó que tenía la misma pregunta para el asambleísta **Eduardo Garcia**. Dijo que los automóviles de cero emisiones se convertirían en una prioridad en el futuro.

Israel Hernandez mencionó que el estado también ve la necesidad de vehículos de cero emisiones y que invertirán fondos en eso en el futuro.

Christian Torres dijo que la propuesta del gobernador recorta la mayoría, sino todos, los fondos para los programas de Transporte Limpio hasta que él deje el cargo, por lo que el comité tendría que estar a cargo de crear un proyecto como ese.

Esther Bejarano preguntó cómo los proyectos de pavimentación podrían considerarse reducciones de emisiones. Dijo que necesitan trabajar en la raíz del problema.

Israel Hernandez comentó que los proyectos de pavimentación reducen las emisiones fugitivas.

Pablo Alvarado preguntó cómo estaba pagando el condado su parte del costo del 25%.

Verónica Atondo mencionó que generalmente usan fondos de LTA para proyectos como estos. Dijo que el condado también tendrá que gastar alrededor de un 20% más debido al diseño, las pruebas de materiales, la gestión de la construcción y la administración de la construcción.

Pablo Alvarado preguntó si la oferta del condado considera la cobertura total de los fondos AB 617.

Verónica Atondo comentó que planeaban para el 75%.

Daniela Flores preguntó si APCD tenía un desglose de cuánto ha recibido cada área en el corredor fondos de AB 617.

Belén León mencionó que Heber fue la ciudad que recibió la mayor cantidad hasta entonces. Dijo que han complementado a Calexico con otras fuentes de financiamiento, como un programa dirigido a cuencas de aire. Mencionó que aprobaron 3.3 millones para pavimentar callejones en Calexico. Dijo que Heber fue muy activo en la presentación de solicitudes.

Daniela Flores comentó que todavía quería ver los números. Mencionó que quería ver cuántos millones ha recibido cada ciudad de la AB 617.

Belén León dijo que podrían presentar eso para la próxima reunión.

Un asistente dijo que el estacionamiento se utiliza todo el año. Mencionó que la propuesta de contrato que recibieron de Top Builders solo incluía pavimentación. Dijo que también están buscando incluir bordillos, canaletas, paisajismo y luces. Comentó que el estacionamiento está lleno entre un 80% y un 90% entre semana.

V. Puntos para los que se Requiere Tomar Acción

Aprobación de las Propuestas de Proyectos de Pavimentación del Corredor AB 617.

Pablo Alvarado hizo una moción para posponer la aprobación de los proyectos ya que el comité se estaba quedando sin tiempo y los miembros plantearon varias consideraciones.

María Salazar preguntó si el terreno del último proyecto era propiedad de la ciudad del condado de El Centro.

Un asistente mencionó que el Centro de Capacitación para el Empleo es propietario del inmueble.

Michael Moore secundó la moción.

La moción fue aprobada.

VI. Actualizaciones de las Dependencias

Belén León mencionó que la inscripción para su programa de Intercambio de Equipos de Césped comenzó ese día y se cerraría el 30 de abril. Dijo que el público podría visitar cualquier tienda Ace para comprar su cortadora de césped eléctrica y llevar su cortadora de césped a gasolina a SA Recycling el 4 de mayo en lo que sería un evento único. Dijo que enviaría folletos.

Cynthia le recordó al público que tendrían su reunión pública en dónde estarían discutiendo los cambios de pautas propuestos para el programa de incentivos CAP de CARB el 19 de marzo. Mencionó que compartiría el enlace en el chat.

VII. Temas de la Agenda y Fecha para la Próxima Reunión.

Pablo Alvarado preguntó si el comité podía ver las asignaciones y los pies cuadrados por ciudad que **Daniela Flores** previamente había mencionado. Preguntó si también podrían actualizar el presupuesto.

VIII. Observaciones Finales / Cierre

Marco Perrone mencionó que sería su último día trabajando para APCD. Agradeció a todos por los 5 años anteriores que fue parte del comité.

Sergio Cabañas dijo que fue un placer trabajar con él.

Pablo Alvarado le agradeció su esfuerzo.

Madeline Rayón hizo eco de los comentarios anteriores.

María Salazar agradeció a **Marco Perrone** por su ayuda.

Christian Torres le agradeció a **Marco Perrone** por su ayuda. Le deseó buena suerte.

Sergio Cabañas hizo una moción para cerrar la reunión.

Pablo Alvarado secundó la moción.

Sergio Cabañas preguntó la fecha de la próxima reunión.

Madeline Rayón mencionó que sería una reunión virtual el 10 de abril.

La moción fue aprobada.

Se levanta la sesión.